Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, January 9, 2024
Members: Chairman Robert Jackson, Terry Green and David Wessels

The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The guest present was Joe Thompson.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Water Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Sewer Plant Supervisor Roger Shaffer, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Robert Jackson called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:30 PM.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and asked for his comments.
There were no comments made.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Water Plant Supervisor’s report.
Kevin Johnston asked if there were any questions on his report.
Chairman Robert Jackson asked if the borough was responsible for replacing the customers service line that have lead piping.
Kevin Johnston said that right now we have to do an inventory of these until DEP decides to do something else.
Kevin Johnston said that 90 – 95 percent of the results he received is copper.
Kevin Johnston said the PA Oral Health Coalition grant has been submitted.  Kevin said the maximum amount to receive is $50,000.00 and he would like to replace the fluoride analyzer and bench top is we receive this grant.  Kevin said there is no match to this.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Sewer Plant Supervisor’s report.
Roger Shaffer asked if there were any questions on his report?
Roger Shaffer said he is still waiting on lab results to finish the yearly reports.
Roger Shaffer reported on the 16th Street CSO, said the batteries for the recorder in the pit get corroded and do not work then.  Roger said that we need to look at getting power to the CSO and said he would like to see six inch conduit placed.
Roger Shaffer said that Pace does not sterilize their equipment anymore and said we need to send them away to get a letter that they are sterilized for DEP.
President James Bair asked Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer if he would check around for labs that does sterilization.
Roger Shaffer presented the committee with the 2017 Waste Surcharge Study done by GHD and would recommend they update this.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we need to revise the ordinance to where we can fine someone instead of sending them a letter and will mention it to Borough Solicitor Richard Wilson.
Roger Shaffer said there is a sensor down on the denites and said this will be fixed on Friday.
Roger Shaffer said the VFD on the DelPAC is going down and will get prices on this.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer said that DEP should be issuing the new permit here soon.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Manager’s report
Chris Stevens said that he has nothing for his report but does have something for an executive session.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was called for at 2:56 PM to discuss personnel issues.
Executive Session ended at 3:15 PM.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 3:17 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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